
 

Subject: The Playground Is Falling Apart – Let's Fix It Together! 

To: riversidehighschoolstudents@edu.nsw.gov.au 

 

Hello Everyone! 

Have you noticed the state of our once-awesome playground lately? It’s gone from a 
hub of laughter and fun to... a rusty ghost town! Our memories have begun to shatter 
like glass, and it’s time we step up and do something. 

Remember when playing tips, hide-and-seek, or truth or dare used to be the highlight of 
the day? Now we’re left with rusted metal, cracked courts, and puddles that stick around 
longer than Monday blues. I mean, last week, poor Bobby Smith from Year 2 slipped 
hard trying to play handball on the uneven concrete! 

But this isn’t just about fun (though that matters). This is about: 

●​ Staying Safe – Sharp metal edges that can tear clothes? No thanks.​
 

●​ School Pride – What will visitors or parents think when they see a broken-down 
playground?​
 

●​ Getting Active – How are we supposed to run, play, and move when the ground 
feels like an obstacle course?​
 

Now here’s where you come in: 

I’m putting together a team to talk to Principal JingJing and ask for real action. If you're 
in, we need: 

1.​ Photos of the most damaged spots (get those phones ready!)​
 

2.​ Stories of accidents or near-misses​
 

3.​ Ideas for what our dream playground should include​
 



4.​ Volunteers to help with a petition or even a fundraiser!​
 

Imagine smooth basketball courts, strong equipment that doesn’t wobble, and shaded 
areas so we don’t roast like cookies in the summer (and yes, cookies are delicious 🍪). 

If you're keen, reply to this email by Friday. We’re meeting next Monday at lunch in 
Room 16 (the one near the Music Space) to get organized. Let’s make our playground 
amazing again! 

#WEgnnaSLAYthis 

Warm regards,​
 Arianna Smith – Minister of the Environment​
 aka The kid who’s tired of a wrecked playground 

 


